Qate	6/9/12	
Seen b	Referred to	
ACX:	Corp Comms	Dem Serv
GR	SPP	Bus Supp
Dev	F&R	H&ES
P&L	P&P	Other



Mr Peter McNaney Chief Executive Belfast City Council City Hall Belfast BT1 5GS

## Director of Strategic Planning Division

3rd Floor Millennium House 17-25 Gt Victoria Street BELFAST BT2 7BN

Telephone: (028) 9041 6529

Facsimile:

(028) 9041 6976

Email:

Mary.MacIntyre@doeni.gov.uk

Your Ref:

Our Ref:

Z/2011/1211/F

Date: 29 August 2012

Dear Mr McNaney

## Z/2011/1211/F

Amended scheme with reduced floor area for replacement of existing dwelling with new building providing supported housing by way of apartments and staff accommodation (15 units in total) at 29a Annadale Avenue, Belfast

I refer to the above application, which your Council, at its meeting on 2<sup>nd</sup> August 2012, decided to refer to the Department for determination.

The application has been considered and it has been decided that this referral fails to meet the criteria outlined in the 'Guidance for Councils on the Operation of the Management Board Referral Procedure' which issued May 2007.

Applications referred to the Department must in the first instance relate to significant developments and meet one or more of the criteria set out in Departmental Guidance.

In respect of this specific case the application is for the erection of 15 supported housing units on a site which has previous planning permission for 7 units in a building of similar scale, height, massing and siting. This is not considered to be a significant development. I can confirm that a reassessment of the proposal by the Department is not considered either appropriate or necessary.

The application will now be returned to the Area Planning Office for a decision to issue in line with the opinion presented to Council.